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Angelus Letter

9 April 2020

TRIDUUM

MAUNDY THURSDAY

Dear Parish Family,

I know some of you are without power still.  We can hear various generators running throughout the neighborhood.  Say a quick prayer for those still without power.

We were only without power for a short time yesterday but the internet was down until midafternoon.  Fr. Anthony still had Mass but since the internet was down, Ian couldn’t record the Mass due to the power and internet outage.  

Someone sent in a question as to whether the rest of the Holy Week services would be live-streamed.  The answer is, “Yes!” - unless - we lose power, the internet goes down or any other unforeseen event.

COMING OUT TODAY:  We had plans to do a great video yesterday as we changed out the paintings and the mosaic was completely visible.  It was to be an explanation and history of our mosaic with various close ups and such.  But with the internet down all we could do was take a picture of it and add the voice over.  Ian said that should be up today.  

We also have plans for a video on our stained glass windows, and since it was requested by one of you, another one on vestments.  If you have other suggestions send them in to church@stsebastian.org
To find other ways to stay in touch with your parish go visit,  https://www.stsebastian.org/news/staying-connected-our-parish
WORSHIP AIDS

Our seminarian intern, Ian Kelly, has prepared worship aids for you for the rest of this week.  They can be viewed and printed HERE, https://www.stsebastian.org/church/easter-worship-aids.

Michelle Huber explains another way to get to the worship aids from our website:  To get to our website, visit www.stsebastian.org and at the top choose Church (your options are Church, School, Foundation, Academy), then choose Worship (your options are About, Worship, Ministries, Faith Formation, Sacraments or Groups) and a drop down box will appear and choose Easter Worship Aids.

HOLY WEEK SCHEDULE

Maundy Thursday

· 7PM
Livestream - Mass of the Lord’s Supper - Fr. S

· Make sure that you print your worship aid.

Good Friday


3PM
Livestream - Fr. V

· Make sure that you print your worship aid.

· See below for information on how to obtain an indulgence this day.

Holy Saturday


1PM
Blessing of the Foods (in parking lot - remain in your cars) - Fr. V

· Pull in to the church parking lot rain or shine!

· DO NOT GET OUT OF YOUR CAR

· A blessing will go through car windows!


8PM
Easter Vigil - Fr. V

· Make sure that you print your worship aid.

· Have your candle (and matches) ready.

· If you have bells to ring during the Gloria, have them ready.

Easter Sunday


9AM
Livestream Mass - Fr. S

· Make sure that you print your worship aid.


11AM
EXTRAORDINARY FORM Livestream Mass - Fr. Bede OSB

FR. KARG

Cathy Sivec wanted me to remind you that today is the last day to send greetings through us for Fr. Karg.  Please send your Easter notes to him to church@stsebastian.org 

DEACON TERRY

It has been a little while since you have heard from our amazing Deacon Terry.  You should be hearing from him soon!  He said that he would come in to continue recording some videos.  I have asked him to pray the Divine Mercy chaplet with us (and I am thrilled about hearing his soothing voice doing this) as the Sunday after Easter is Divine Mercy Sunday.

BLESSING OF THE FOODS

In my entire life I have never missed a Blessing of the Foods and I do not intend to now.  The Blessing of the Foods will take place on Holy Saturday at 1PM.  If you decide to come, park in the church parking lot with your basket and do not get out of your car or roll down your window!  God, Who is all powerful, can make his blessing pass through your windshield.  For my part, I am toying with the idea of blessing you from the roof of the church.  (HA!)  Perhaps we can get the sound system from Theology on Tap/Rocks to help out.  (These last things are maybes.)

If you want to know more about the Blessing of the Foods, go HERE: https://clevelandpriest.blogspot.com/search?q=blessing+of+the+foods
NOTES TO VARIOUS GROUPS

PSR:  I am heartbroken that so much of your opportunity for formal education in this wonderful faith of ours, that is seeing so many people through these difficult times, has been so rudely disrupted by the pandemic.  Please know of my prayers for you and for our catechists and PSR principal Cinnamon Chivers.  May you continue to grow in faith and in trust of God in this Easter season.

RCIA:  (Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults) This Sunday was to be a great day of rejoicing not only for you but for the parish and the whole Church!  How can we not be excited at your entrance to the Church?  It is, to us, as if a new life is born into the family.  As soon as we are able to gather again, Fr. Simone and I will look forward to formally welcome you fully in the Church.  Until then, be assured of our prayers and that of the St. Sebastian family.

PARISH DAY SCHOOL:  Today, Fr. Simone and I would typically be going from classroom to classroom giving you a blessing as you prepare for your Easter break from school and saying, “Looking forward to seeing you at Mass!”  So, I guess wishing you blessings over the internet will have to suffice.  I hope you miss being at school as much as I miss seeing your faces.  Say a prayer for us as we say one for you.

HOMESCHOOLERS:  I don’t even get to see you at Mass!  How terrible!  I miss seeing all of you running around our grounds on Sunday.  Please be well as I send a prayer out to you!

DESKS AVAILABLE

We have had student desks in storage for years.  Mike Zimmerman is trying to unclog our storage spaces and was wondering what to do with them.  Since so many of our students are unexpectedly homeschooling, we thought to make them available to you.  It might aid you in creating a “school atmosphere” when trying to do distance learning.  

Here is the caution:  They have been in storage for years.  They will need careful cleaning and disinfecting before use!  We will make available the best of what we have, but each one will definitely still need a good cleaning!

Here’s how to get your desk(s):  Call the rectory office at 330-836-2233 and order your desk from Cathy Sivec.  There are also a limited number of chairs (that you will also need to clean) available.  The chairs will not automatically come with the desk so please order them when you place your desk order.

LATE NEXT WEEK (you will be notified in this letter) they will be available to be picked up from the Brick Parking Lot.  Your desk(s) and chair(s) will have your name on it (probably in alphabetical order and well spread out.)  Just come and load them up!  There is no charge for these items, however donations are always appreciated if you are able and are so inclined.  It would be best to mail those in.  Please mark them clearly as “school desk donation” so that we might apply it to the proper budget line!

MORE AT HOME RESOURCES AVAILABLE
Keith Johnson, our Parish Catechetical Leader, wants me to let you know that FORMED is being offered for free for 40 days to our parish.  This “Catholic version of Netflix” can be streamed to your TV or mobile device and contains some of the best Catholic content there is – video series, movies, books and study programs – all to help you grow in your faith, find deeper peace with God, and share what you believe with others.  To log on go to http://leaders.formed.org/cleveland/ and follow the prompts. 

Our parish school principal, Anthony Rohr mentioned that you can stream "Full of Grace" for FREE Today! You can watch the feature-length film on Our Mother Mary’s final days on Earth. 
“When Peter comes to visit Mary, he brings with him the troubles of the young Church. As only a mother can, Mary offers him the comfort and assurance of Christ’s love, and she reflects on her life with Him—both in the past and the one that is to come in Heaven.” To watch this video go to, https://vimeo.com/402313606?utm_source=Legacy+Members&utm_campaign=7ce930681a-Full+of+Grace+Holy+Thu+-+Apr+2020+-+Legacy2&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_97fe1a7971-7ce930681a-431815953
PRAYERS FOR THE SICK

Please keep these persons and all of our sick and distressed in your prayers.

Kathleen O’Hearn, Harry Schwab, John Schultz, Tim and Linda Beringer, Elizabeth Clark, Pamela Oliver, Marilyn Spallino, Ron Tedeschi, Colleen Trhlik, Don, Jill, Mark.

QUICK NOTE FROM OUR DIOCESAN ADMINISTRATOR 

We received an email from Fr. Don Oleksiak, our diocesan administrator (can you imagine being thrown into this role at time?!), this morning concerning our Triduum celebrations.  He wrote in part,

“Even though we celebrate Holy Week differently this year, the Easter triduum remains for us the summit of our liturgical year and the high point of our lives as followers of Christ. Pope Francis reminds us that “The Gospel message that Jesus died for our sins and rose to new life is a source of joy and hope for the whole world.”  May you continue to be filled with this hope and joy and courageously proclaim it through your actions words and deeds.”
God bless and a happy and blessed beginning to the Triduum,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

Holy Mother, pray for us.

